

Sleepy Hollow Bulletin



SHOW UP FOR SLEEPY HOLLOW

Sleepy Hollow volunteers needed.
July 4th: shhajuly4th@gmail.com

President - Spencer Adams, shhapresident@gmail.com

Vice President - Pete Mayer Membership - Hayley Mullen

Bulletin Editor - Norma Novy: normanovy@comcast.net, 415-499-9409



Tennis Club -Chris Staskus: www.sleepy

Chris Staskus: www.sleepy hollowtennis.org



Swim Team -Anne-Marie Kostecki presidentshst@gmail.com



Clubhouse Scheduling Manager -

Marin County Supervisor Katie Rice: 415-473-7825 krice@marincounty.org

Marin County Sheriff: 415-479-2311 (9-1-1 if crime in progress)

California Highway Patrol: 415-924-1100

CHPMarin@chp.ca.gov trafficconcern@centralmarinpolice.org

JUNE 2021 PRESIDENT'S LETTER

Fourth of July Fun Run and Parade!

Join friends and neighbors to cheer the Parade on Butterfield, or email <u>shhajuly4th@gmail.com</u> to be in the parade. We have the permit!

• The Fun Run is a good warm up for the Parade. Organized again this year by John Richard, you can register at 8:30am at Deer Hollow and Butterfield Road for courses of 1 mile, 2 miles, and 5K. Walkers and runners of all ages are welcome to participate with the first groups starting at 9:00 a.m. Pace yourself to finish by 10:30 a.m to have your time recorded. There will be applause for all and recognition for all finishers.

After the parade, help us continue the fun at the Sleepy Hollow Community Center from noon to 5:00ish.

- Pack 50 Cub Scouts will raise the flag and perform the national anthem.
- Food trucks offer choices from noon to 2pm – you can view menus here and preorder instructions were sent by email. Preordering is recommended and appreciated, but you will also be able to buy food and drink tickets on site.
- Beverages at the Snack Bar, tended by Sleepy Hollow Tennis Club. Yes, they are back! We encourage you to bring your own reuseable, non-breakable cup or mug. All beverages will be discounted by \$1 per pour if you bring your own reusable cup.

- The pool opens after flag ceremony, with penny dive for kids at 2pm. Other activities for kids.
- Stonefish, our local band, will play from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m.
- We need volunteers to help for an hour or two throughout the day. Please use this link to sign up and support your community

Health and Safety

During the Parade, Butterfield will be closed from Deer Hollow to Van Winkle from 11am to noon, with access for emergency vehicles and emergency travel by residents. Marchers will be lining up near Deer Hollow from 10am and the parade begins at 11am. Use caution when driving before 10am as Fun Runners will be present as early as 8:00 a.m.

We will abide by Marin County health safety guidance and the conditions of our permitted use of the site. We expect to be able to enjoy the new courtyard and offer casual tours of the building.

Locker rooms will be open all day, with access from the pool lawn.

Looking forward to seeing you there!



News & Notes from Supervisor Katie Rice

CELEBRATING

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family safe, healthy, enjoying a return to "normal" and celebrating all that summertime in Sleepy Hollow has to offer after a long fifteen months of COVID restrictions. We do have much to celebrate! Marin County has led the state in controlling the coronavirus, in minimizing hospitalizations and death, and now, in getting residents vaccinated. Thanks to your efforts, Marin has the highest COVID-19 vaccination rates in California and the nation with nearly 90% of eligible residents aged 12 and older having received at least one dose of the vaccine and 80% having completed a vaccine series.

As a result, as of June 15, Marin County no longer has any local COVID-19-related health orders that restrict activities in residents' lives or in business operations. Marin is fully aligned with the State of California's new Beyond the Blueprint framework. Marin is also aligned with the state's face covering mandate, which states that everyone should wear a mask in the following settings even if fully vaccinated:

- on public transit and in transit hubs, such as airports, train and subway stations, and ferry landings
- indoors in schools, childcare, and other youth settings
- health care settings and long-term care facilities
- correctional facilities and detention centers
- homeless and emergency shelters and cooling centers
- mega events of 5,000 or more individuals

Reflecting

This has been quite a year (plus). It brought us more than a pandemic and demanded more than mask-wearing and social distancing. COVID required new ways of navigating our personal and professional lives. It changed the way we work, shop, go to school, and socialize. The experiences of the past 15 months changed us, as individuals and as a community. With our faces masked and reflected on a dashboard that displayed infection rates, hospitalization, mortality and the demographics of those applying for public assistance – we were faced with the reality of the racial disparities that exist within our

own county and how they play out in health and housing, wealth and work. And then the murder of George Floyd, triggering a nation-wide reckoning with racism and injustice, that rightfully reverberated in Marin as well. In the midst of it all, a devastating wild-fire season that cloaked our community in apocalyptic conditions followed by the driest winter on record, reminding us not only of our wildfire risk, but also of the urgency to address climate change.

This past year was dominated by challenges unforeseen, others too long ignored. It revealed our capacity and strengths at the same time it exposed our flaws and vulnerabilities. It reminded us of our responsibility to one another and of what we can achieve when we work together. Most of all, for me, it reinforced the importance of building inclusive, equitable, resilient communities whether we are working on wildfire prevention and emergency preparedness, economic development or environmental protection, homelessness or workforce housing, public infrastructure or public health. Plenty of work to do in all these areas and more -hopefully maskless and working with you!

Thanking

It is time to celebrate, and to reflect, and to thank. My heartfelt thanks to the many, many folk from Sleepy Hollow who stepped up during the past year as part of the COVID response. Whether "jabbing" arms at the Marin Center, packing boxes at the foodbank, shopping for seniors, supporting safe and socially distanced school commutes, or ensuring forward progress on any number of community projects, Sleepy Hollow showed itself to be as community minded as ever. Thank you!

Reminding

Finally, wishing you all a very fun, FIRE-WORK free, Fourth of July! And reminding you that all Fireworks, including "safe and sane" fireworks are illegal in all areas of Marin County. This includes sparklers, skyrockets, any kind of fireworks. The law is in place to reduce risk of fire, personal injury, and protect natural resources—it only takes one spark to start a wildfire. Please do your part to make sure Sleepy Hollow stays firesafe. Go to www.firesafemarin.com for more on reducing wildfire risk in our community.



KEEP OUR COMMUNITY SAFE – DRIVE SOBER!

As we head in to the Fourth of July holiday, it's critically important that we all DRIVE SOBER. Our ability to drive after consuming any alcohol and/or drugs is always impaired. To keep our community safe, DO NOT DRIVE AFTER DRINKING OR TAKING DRUGS!

If you do plan to drink this holiday, please be responsible and utilize a designated driver or ride share. Many resources are available, such as Marin Green Cab (415-258-9980), Uber or Lyft (download the apps).

You will soon be seeing social media posts and "reminder" signs along Butterfield Road and with this very important message. Please help spread the word that drinking, and driving don't mix.

If you or anyone you know would like to get involved with our fall safety campaign or support our community efforts (there are many ways to help!), please contact Butterfield Corridor Safe Streets Committee (BCSS) at Butterfieldcorridorsafestreets@gmail.com.

Thank you for Driving Sober! Butterfield Corridor Safe Streets

BCSS is a collaboration of community members, Sleepy Hollow Homes Association, schools (Brookside, Hidden Valley, San Domenico), law enforcement, Safe Routes, representatives from County and Town of San Anselmo. Our goal is to see Butterfield Road become a safer street for us all to travel on, most especially our kids. Find us online at www.shha.org and consider joining us!

JULY 4TH FUN RUN AND PARADE INFORMATION

8:30 a.m. – FUN RUN – Sign-up begins at 8:30 a.m. near the entrance to Sleepy Hollow at Butterfield and Deer Hollow Road. The plan is to start the race at 9:00 a.m. to avoid conflict with the parade.



11:00 a.m. – PARADE – Register your float or parade participation idea at shhajuly4th@gmail.com. Classic cars, decorated bikes, scooters, dogs, etc., all welcome, we just need you to register so we can organize the line-up. Line up in front of the

RVFD Fire Truck if you do not want to get wet.

SPECIAL NOTE: You need to be at the entrance to
Sleepy Hollow, between entrance and Deer Hollow, by 10:30 a.m. SHARP with your float or parade costume on!

Note: Due to the drought, please cut back on water balloons and please no hoses this year. Hopefully we'll be back to normal next year but until then



conserve water. As always, no water balloons until the Fire Truck has passed.

Noon – 2:00 p.m. – LUNCHTIME – There will be the Flag raising by Pack 50 Cub Scouts, anthem singing, pool swimming (with pool games starting at 2 pm). Two food trucks will be outside the Community Center. Pre-order your food to save processing time (links coming next week) or buy tickets July 4th. Non-Alcoholic drinks, beer and wine will be served all day at the bar by the Sleepy Hollow Tennis Club.

2:00 – 5:00 p.m. – LIVE MUSIC – Our pool will be open until 5pm, so let the kids swim while you listen to our local band, Stonefish!

Introducing Coldwell Banker's RealVitalize Program ...

Maximize selling price and sell your home faster – with no payment until closing. Easy and hassle free!

We help Sellers with home improvements and repairs to prep your home for sale. We cover upfront costs and get paid back when your home sells. Choose from these popular projects and more!

Staging • Appliance Purchasing and Installation • Kitchen and Bathroom Upgrades • Carpentry • Carpet Cleaning and Installation Cleaning and Maid Service • Curb Appeal Enhancements • Painting • Drywall and Insulation • Electrical Upgrades • Handyman Services • Plumbing • Wall and Ceiling Repair

Call me for more information about what we can do to transform your home.



Darlene Hanley, Realtor 415.454.7600 DarHanley@comcast.net



GLOBAL LUXURY

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

SHHA BOARD MEETING

July 3, August 1, 7:00 p.m. via Zoom teleconference
3 CURBSIDE CHIPPER SERVICES

Weeks of June 28, September 27, and August TBA. Sign up at chipperday.com/marin



SHHA Meeting Minutes June 3rd, 2021

Attendees: Spencer Adams, Jan Blackford, Gina Singleton, Aya Andrews, Lauren Thornhill, David Baker, Hayley Mullen, Pete Mayer

Safety Update: Neighbors on Van Tassel reached out to Spencer Adams regarding issues with cars parked on both sides of a narrow street. This makes it hard for residents to navigate and can be a safety issue if emergency vehicles cannot pass. We are looking into the local ordinances and will communicate those

regulations to all residents.

There was a hit and run incident on Van Tassel Ct. A parked car was hit by a white Jeep. This was caught on a neighbor's doorbell camera.

Residents have reported more incidents of packages being stolen and in one instance a man tried to enter a house via the backyard gate in the middle of the day.

Anyone with a doorbell camera can register it with the Sheriff's office. When a crime occurs, the Sheriff can contact registered owners of nearby cameras and ask to see the footage to help the investigation. A private citizen on Butterflied is testing out two cameras, similar to doorbell cameras, that can be used by the Sheriff's department only if they are investigating a crime. The hope is they will be able to record license plates numbers. They are testing to ensure night vision works and the range of the camera.

Satellite phone map is now on the website. Eyes up safety campaign for Butterfield will start up again. Signs will be posted along Butterfield and other high volume roads in Sleepy Hollow.

Cell Service Update: We are waiting for the San Domenico and Verizon agreement to be completed. We are still in discussions with AT&T. They see San Domenico as the most viable location.

4th of July Planning: Planning is underway with many board members helping out. Permits have been secured and agenda is posted to the website. Food trucks will be available to sell food instead of our normal BBQ.

Membership: 335 Active SHHA Members out of 833 homes. Our goal is 420 members. We are hosting a new resident coffee at the community center on June 19th. A Johnny Donuts truck will provide free coffee and donuts to new residents but all resident are welcome.

Operations and Activities: Aya is working on the activity plan for the Community Center. We hope to start offering classes and activities starting the week of July 11th.

Pool Update: Swim is in high demand. No reservations for family swim starting June 14th! We'll keep the lap swim reservations in place for the time being.

MMWD: Combating Drought

Jack Gibson, MMWD Board Member June 27, 2021

I believe that most of the Marin Water customers have gotten the word on the severity of the current drought of record. We in Marin have repeatedly endured droughts since the previous drought of record, 1976-77 and before, but none were of the magnitude of the current drought.

I also believe that Marin Water customers are hearing the call, and already water use has begun to fall, and as new habits take shape those numbers will fall further, all in the attempt to achieve the goal of reducing water use by a cumulative forty percent.

The water district is taking big steps to do all that can be done to help the rate payers to reach that goal. Over the last months the district has enhanced its menu of educational and incentive programs which provide information and tools to assist the conservation efforts. Check the water district's web page at www.MarinWater.org/Conserve for the many rebates and water saving opportunities. These range from the traditional lawn removal rebates, and efficient hose nozzles and showerheads to the higher tech tools like the Flume water reader which can be attached to your meter to provide real-time data on water use. All of these techniques will help deal with the current drought.

But Marin Water customers are less likely to have heard about many of the ongoing efforts to enhance our water supply and develop new potential for supply. On both a staff and board level the district has worked regularly with other agencies for the mutual benefit of all the water customers. Relationships have developed which provide information and generate ideas.



These relationships come into play for all the agencies both in normal times, and in times of crisis.

The district has assembled a group of staff to serve as a drought crisis team. They have divided the projects into two categories: short term and long term. Short term projects are devoted to mitigating the effects of the current drought, and the longer term projects are focused on dealing with the inevitable droughts of the future. The short term projects start with water techniques, but include creative management of our system such as the infrequently used Phoenix and Soulajule reservoirs, timing of Russian River purchases, and management of our recycled water projects.

There has also been continuous activity on longer term plans to enhance the water supply. These activities include potential projects such as various water transfers which would be facilitated by the much talked about pipeline across the Richmond Bridge. Discussions have occurred with various state regulators, water providers and wholesalers, CalTrans officials, and most of the water agencies around the bay. Investigation is underway to review all the desalination possibilities, including resurrection of the Marin Water project of ten years ago, or more realistically, in partnership with a desalination project in the East Bay. In summary, the district is looking at all of these opportunities, and others, measuring the advantages and disadvantages of each in search of the best way to enhance our water supply.



We are very excited to announce that our Sleepy Hollow Tennis Club members are back enjoying tennis on the beautiful San Domenico tennis courts!

Court Availability

During June and July, the courts are available to SHTC members on Friday, Saturday and Sunday all day and after 4pm on Mon-Thurs. Nike Summer Tennis Camps will be occupying the courts between 9-4pm on Mon-Thurs through July 30th. You can check our website for future court availability updates: sleepyhollowtennis.org

Court Guidelines

We do still need to follow a few simple SD school protocols to keep everyone safe:

- Members must show proof of vaccination. Email or show your card to Rob Jessen.

rjessen@sandomenico.org

- Masks must be worn outside the playing court at all times. Masks do not need to be worn while you play.
- Members must stay within the tennis court and gym bathroom area.
- Park by the gym or in the large parking lot next to the main access road. Please try to carpool or bike when possible.

- Identify yourself as a tennis club member to the security guard at the entrance gate.

Annual Fees

Existing members: \$250 for Sleepy Hollow Residents and \$350 for non residents.

(This provides a \$100 discount for the 3 months we could not play last year)

New members: \$350 for Sleepy Hollow residents and \$450 for non-residents.

Fee Payment

The annual fee must be paid by June 30th. Please make the check out to SHTC and mail to Reinhard Ludke, 103 Van Tassel Court, San Anselmo, CA, 94960.

Weekend Drop in

Every Saturday from 9:00-12:00 we have the drop-in tennis for the Men and Women. During other times members schedule their own games.

Lessons

Rob Jessen, San Domenico coach, our coach, inspirational and spiritual leader is available for private lessons. Rob will also be creating some clinics in the future. 415 258-1990 x1802 or rjessen@sandomenico.org

July 4th

It is tradition for SHTC members to staff the bar at the Clubhouse during the July 4th festivities and this year will be no different. If you have questions about joining the SHTC, please stop by the bar and have a beverage with some "veteran" club members who will be happy to answer all your questions.

Welcome Back Cocktail Party - July 9th, 5:00-7:00 p.m.

SHTC members, Kevin and Susan Fox have graciously offered to host a welcome back cocktail party at their home at 6 Tappan Court, Sleepy Hollow for both current and prospective members. Wine, beer, water, light appetizers, old tennis stories, folklore and good cheer will be provided. The event will be held outside around the pool patio so bring a light jacket. If you>ve been considering joining the Club, this is a great way to meet some of the members on a fun social basis. Please RSVP to cmstaskus@ gmailcom or kfox100@comcast. net by July 3rd so that we may plan accordingly.

KEEP OUR COMMUNITY SAFE – DRIVE SOBER!

As we head in to the Fourth of July holiday, it's critically important that we all DRIVE SOBER. Our ability to drive after consuming any alcohol and/or drugs is always impaired. To keep our community safe, DO NOT DRIVE AFTER DRINKING OR TAKING DRUGS!

If you do plan to drink this holiday, please be responsible and utilize a designated driver or ride share. Many resources are available, such as Marin Green Cab (415-258-9980), Uber or Lyft (download the apps).

You will soon be seeing social media posts and "reminder" signs along Butterfield Road and with this very important message. Please help spread the word that drinking, and driving don't mix.

If you or anyone you know would like to get involved with our fall safety campaign or support our community efforts (there are many ways to help!), please contact Butterfield Corridor Safe Streets Committee (BCSS) at Butterfieldcorridorsafestreets@gmail.com.

Thank you for Driving Sober!
Butterfield Corridor Safe Streets
BCSS is a collaboration of community members, Sleepy Hollow
Homes Association, schools
(Brookside, Hidden Valley, San Domenico), law enforcement,
Safe Routes, representatives from
County and Town of San Anselmo. Our goal is to see Butterfield
Road become a safer street for us all to travel on, most especially
our kids. Find us online at www.
shha.org and consider joining
us!

Drive Sober



SAN DOMENICO SUMMER CAMPS

Ages 5-17

Our 515-acre campus and HyFlex model allow for fun and learning all year long, in all Public Health tiers.





camp offerings at



Academic Enrichment Nike Tennis • Nike Basketball **Camp Explorers • Sports Kids** O'Sullivan Soccer Academy Visual and Performing Arts **STEM • LEGO Camps**

This Independence Day, help keep our roads safe, don't drink and drive. The holiday is no excuse to be an irresponsible driver. If you plan on drinking for the holiday, please be responsible and either use a rideshare app or a sober friend to get home.

The Marin Green Cab is always available at 415-258-9980 to get a ride home. If you or anyone you know would like to get involved with our fall safety campaign or support our community efforts (there are many ways to help!), please contact

Butterfield Corridor Safe Streets Committee (BCSS) at Butterfieldcorridorsafestreets@gmail.com .

#dontdrinkanddrive #soberupmarin #keepsleepyhollowsafe



Zamira's 20 years of experience have resulted in sales prices that exceeded her Sleepy Hollow Sellers expectations!



215 Stuvvesant Drive List Price: \$1,899,000 Sales Price: \$2,300,000 Results: Sold 121% over list price



109 Van Tassel Court List Price: \$2,395,000 Sales Price: \$2,720,000 Results: Sold 114% over list price



1349 Butterfield Road List Price: \$2,295,000 Sales Price: \$2,955,000 Results: Sold 129% over list price



69 Raven Road List Price: \$2,650,000 Sales Price: \$3,055,000 Results: Sold 115% over list price

Call her today to see how she can do the same for you!



Zamira Solari REALTOR® 415.509.1479 zamira.solari@compass.com ZamiraKnowsMarin.com DRE 01328544



FOR SALE: \$17,000

2007 Mercedes-Benz SL 550 (excellent condition) Only driven 86,377 miles Black 2 wheel drive-rear 8 cylinder, regularly maintained Sleepy Hollow Owner, Call 415-459-4443

GET YOUR HOME READY FOR SPRING MARKET NOW!!!

Let's discuss what prepping and staging you may need to do for your home. My team of professional tradesmen get the job done right and in a timely fashion. Call me for your complimentary home consultation today. **Darlene Hanley,** "Your Sleepy Hollow Specialist for over 30 years".

Coldwell Banker Realty, Global Luxury Property Specialist (415) 454-7600 CalRE #00945576 DarHanley@comcast.net

WEST COAST MORTGAGE CO, INC.

Competitive program and rates. Outstanding service and quick processing. Call me for all your real estate financing needs – refinance or purchase.

Brad Schauer 415-459-2458 or brad@westcoastmortgageco.com
CA DRE REB #00599802

NMLS #359765. Many Ross Valley references.

GIRL FRIDAY/ HANDYWOMAN

Need help working through your

to-do list? Girl Friday Louise Berto can organize your papers and files, help clear out your office, closets and/or garage, fix torn screens, sort, sell or ship your stuff, troubleshoot your computer/internet/cable system (and teach you how to use your smart phone/tablet), and program your garage and TV remotes. Licensed and bonded; local references. Energetic, empathetic help for troublesome tasks. Call Louise at 415-810-4704 (cell) or 415-460-1346 (evenings).

SMART, RELIABLE HANDYMAN

Les Ditson specializes in repair, restoration, and/or installation for people who want solutions more than remedies. A Sleepy Hollow resident himself, he has dozens of local clients and outstanding references. "My house works because of Les' work, and I have come to rely on his intelligence, honesty, problem-solving ability, and expertise as a craftsman. His results are beautiful, nothing slipshod or flimsy, and he has saved me money on more than one occasion, making suggestions that are cheaper, simpler, and ultimately better looking than what I had envisioned. He is a gem." M.M., Fairfax. Les Ditson 415-497-0523

WINDOWS, MAC, WIFI - SETUP, REPAIR, TUTORING

Dennis Crumbly, Sleepy Hollow native with 20+ years of experience in Apple & Microsoft software (as well as routers and printers) will help you:

- Repair unresponsive computers or programs
- Speed up computers slowed by bloatware
- Fix wifi dead spots and poor Internet speed
- Move your files to a new computer
- Remove malware & viruses
- Set up protective backups
- Solve problems caused by "updates"
- Advise on purchasing new devices
- Fix or connect printers and scanners
- Sync your mail, contacts & photos across tablets, phones & computers
- Answer all "How To" questions & teach new procedures

I'm especially good with older folks who need patient instruction! And my rate's very fair – only \$45/ hour! Contact Dennis Crumley at 415-706-7396 or befixed@gmail.com

NARODNYTEAM SLEEPY HOLLOW REAL ESTATE:

shpchurch@comcast net

The Narodny Team, longtime residents of Sleepy Hollow with specialized knowledge of the area. Call for advice, a detailed evaluation of your property, or discuss current market expectations. Donations made to the school of your choice in the area when we close! 415-265-7488 DRE#00550056

FAST AND FRIENDLY MAC HELP

I'll help you get your Mac, iPad, and iPhone to play well together. 24 years solving Sleepy Hollow's Mac Problems

Help with Mac, iPhone and iPad

- Mac OS installs & Upgrades
- Mac repairs
- Installs of Ram, Hard drives and backup systems
- Printers and wi-fi Setup
- New Mac shopping
 (I will guide you to the
 right Mac for you, and help
 you find the best price on
 it, I have great resources
 for new and used Macs.
- I can move data from old Mac to your new Mac or iPad or iPhone.
- Show you the best way to use iPhotos and Photos app
- I can show you how to get the best out of your iPhone and iPad

Favorite of Families & Seniors Call 7 days/week. 10 am-8 pm After-dinner house calls available. **Mac Attack? Call Zack!** 415-721-2127.

PRIVATE TUTOR FIFTH GRADE – COLLEGE; PLUS SPANISH/ENGLISH TRANSLATOR

Longtime Sleepy Hollow resident, Nancy McInnes, is bi-lingual in Spanish and English, with a masters in Spanish, and a masters in

Sleepy Hollow Presbyterian Church

Home of the Justice Garden, Feeding the Hungry, and Helping Those in Need

Why go to church?

For our children and youth, we go to church to be outdoors in a caring community which practices respect, kindness, sharing, and planet care. This builds resiliency and hope.

For all of us, coming out of COVID, we go to church to expand our circle of compassion beyond our pods, to experience peace and joy!

- Joyful Worship for all ages, Sundays at 9:30 a.m. OUTDOORS at the church, and live stream on zoom.
- We're starting a YOUTH ROCK BAND and a GUITAR GROUP! Contact Pastor Bev is your middle or high schooler is interested.

Restore your soul with beautiful music, authentic prayer, and inspirational messages.

Let Pastor Bev know if you would like a zoom invite: **beverlybrewster@comcast.net** Contact Pastor Bev for service opportunities or to get to know more about the church!





PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE PAID
San Rafael, CA
Permit #163

HOMES ASSOCIATION

1317 Butterfield Road San Anselmo, CA 94960



JUNE 2021 DIGITAL ISSUE • Info about the Sleepy Hollow Homes Association at www.shha.org

Education. 25 years teaching experience. Tutors all subjects except math. Plus, Nancy tutors English as a 2nd language.

Can instruct in-person or on Zoom. Reasonable prices. Call **Nancy McInnes** 415-453-1978, nancymcinnes@comcast.net

NEWS FROM SAN DOMENICO

Thank you for your collaboration in best protecting our communal health during this historic pandemic. With the latest COVID numbers in the County of Marin and current and expected Public Health directives, we are very grateful to share that beginning June 1, the perimeter trails around campus and the walking path and grassy areas near the main campus entrance, off of Butterfield Road, will once again be open for community use. When school and summer camps are in session, we ask that you kindly refrain from entering other areas of campus.

Questions? Send a note to us at contactus@sandomenico.org. Stay healthy and well!

Final Team Swim Meet of the Season

Our Sleepy Hollow Swim Team swimmers had their final team swim meet and finished our swim season. In early May, we had our first Intra-Cohort meet; June 6th the second; and June 26th was our final meet.

The meets were not the same as we are used to, but all our swimmers were able to show off how hard they work during practice, and improve on their times.

The tents were set up, the score board was put in place, and the speaker system turned on – it almost did feel like a real meet! It was wonderful to be able to have our swimmers back in the pool this season and we can't wait to be back in 2022. Have a wonderful summer!